
 

 

 

Significant Inspection Trip to Tank Division 

 

 

The Korean people still remember the fact that the respected Comrade 

Kim Jong Un inspected the Seoul Ryu Kyong Su Guards 105
th

 Tank 

Division of the Korean People’s Army on New Year’s Day when a new 

century of Juche Korea started.  

Warmly shaking the hands of its commanders, he extended his New 

Year’s greetings to its service personnel and said that he came to the unit to 

encourage the soldiers greeting the New Year in tears after the demise of 

Chairman Kim Jong Il.  

Looking up at him, the officials were deeply moved. However, they 

could not fully understand why he made an inspection of the unit on the 

morning of the New Year’s Day.  

That day, Kim Jong Un told them that he inspected the Seoul Ryu 

Kyong Su Guards 105
th

 Tank Division in order to declare his unshakeable 

faith and iron will to surely build a powerful, prosperous socialist country 

of Juche on this land, true to the intentions of President Kim Il Sung and 

Chairman Kim Jong Il.  

His inspection trip to the unit was a significant event which demonstrated 

to the whole world his steadfast faith and will to invariably carry fo rward 

and accomplish the revolutionary cause of Juche.  

 


